

**Berneray Community Council  
Comhairle Coimhearsnachd Bhearnaraigh**

**MINUTES  
7<sup>th</sup> Feb 2022  
Berneray Clinic  
7.30pm**

**Present**

Donald MacLean – Chair (**DML**), Malcolm Gibson – Vice (**MG**), Eilidh Carr (**EC**), Margaret MacLean (**MM**), Stuart MacIntyre (**SMI**), Emilie Hicks - Treasurer (**EM**) Sharon MacPherson – Sec (**SM**), Jemma MacVicar (North Uist & Benbecula Locality Planning Group)

**Apologies**

	<b>Agenda Item</b>	<b>Action</b>
1	The group warmly welcomed Jemma MacVicar to her first Berneray CC meeting.	
2	Minutes from previous meeting N/A	
3	Jemma MacVicar - North Uist & Benbecula Locality Planning Group  Jemma provided the group with an overview of her work and potential funding opportunities for the Berneray community. Bus services were main priority.	
	<b>AOCB</b>  <i>Harbour / Skip</i> Complaints were noted after several tins of used paint were dropped off by the white goods section. Sharon & Stuart to meet at Harbour and decide on appropriate signage.	<b>SM SMI</b>

	<p><u>Grass Cutting</u> Funding received for repairing machinery (£1500)</p> <p><u>Cemetery</u> Additional space (15m) required. Angus MacAskill agreed to help dig/test ground.</p> <p><u>Seal View Area</u> Complaints were noted over motorhome vehicles parking overnight at Seal View area and blocking other vehicles from using the space. Concerns were also raised about some tourists approaching/disturbing seals on nearby rocks. The group suggested speaking with SNH/RSBP to assist with designing/installing sign at Seal View to better inform visitors.</p> <p><u>Harbour Breakwater</u> Concerns were raised over the stability of the breakwater stonework. Check if update from Uisdean re. contacting Harbour Master Kenny Morrison.</p> <p><u>Ferries/Uig</u> Check for update on ferry timetable</p>	<p><b>MG</b></p> <p><b>UR</b></p> <p><b>DM</b></p>
<p><b>Date of Next Meeting: Monday 27th June 2022 Berneray Community Hall, 7.30pm</b></p>		